Clerk:
Kathryn Thompson
5 Hillside,
Southleigh
Devon
EX24 6RZ
Southleigh Parish Council

A meeting of Southleigh Parish Council was held on Wednesday 8th July 2020, at 8.00pm outside of Southleigh Village Hall. 

Minutes

Those present:
Cllr John Reed	     Cllr Dave Selway        Cllr Karen Luff                 Cllr Andrew Foxwell              	
In attendance: Kathryn Thompson (Clerk) and Claudine Beard
1. Apologies: Cllr Martin Shaw.
2. Declarations of Interest: None received
3. The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on the 15th January 2020 were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Items to be dealt with after the public, including the press have been excluded: Councillors agreed that there were none. 
5. Public Forum: None

6. Vacancy for Parish Councillor – Claudine Beard expressed an interest in the vacancy following a discussion with Cllr John Reed. Cllr David Selway proposed her co-option, this was seconded by Cllr Andrew Foxwell.

7. To discuss, approve and adopt revised and new policies.
· Standing Orders
· Financial Regulations
· Complaints Procedure
· Code of Conduct
· Councillor Privacy Notice
These policies were approved by Councillors and signed by the Chairman. The policies detailed above were adopted by Southleigh Parish Council at their meeting on 8th July 2020 and at this point all previous versions of the above documents (if applicable) were superseded. 
8. Financial Matters: 
To approve the following retrospective payments that were made during the COVID19 lockdown period:
Mrs Kathryn Thompson      Salary for January and February 2020   	 CHQ         £182.40
Mrs Kathryn Thompson      Reimbursement for Microsoft Office payments  CHQ   £11.98Mrs Kathryn Thompson              Salary for March and April 2020              	 CHQ        £224.80
Mrs Kathryn Thompson      Reimbursement for Microsoft Office payments  CHQ   £11.98
HMRC			      P30    					  CHQ        £74.40

These payments were approved by Councillors

To approve the following payments:
Mrs Kathryn Thompson      Salary for May and June 2020	                                   CHQ	   £275.00
Mrs Kathryn Thompson      Reimbursement for Microsoft Office payments     CHQ   £11.98
HMRC 		         	      P30				                                   CHQ	   £72.40
UK2.net		     Domain name renewal for www.southleigh.net    CHQ  £16.79
Information Commissioners Office  Data Protection Certificate		       CHQ  £40.00
DALC 			 Annual Membership				   CHQ   £61.67
Community First Trading    Insurance Premium				   CHQ   £166.34

These payments were approved by Councillors

To acknowledge receipt of payments - No payments received

The accounts presented to the Council for the annual AGAR submission were approved by Councillors and signed by the Chairman.

9. Planning Applications:
  a) 20/1347/FUL Stubbhayne Farm, Southleigh EX24 6SD
  b) 20/1348/FUL Stubbhayne Farm, Southleigh, EX24 6SD
Councillors made no comments or objections to the Planning Applications detailed above. 

10. To accept reports and agree actions from the following:
a) Cllr Martin Shaw (DCC) – Cllr Shaw’s report was circulated by email prior to the meeting 
b) Cllr Paul Arnott (EDDC) – No report was present at the meeting
c) Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC) – Reports distributed to Cllrs by email. 

11. To accept any relevant correspondence: None received.

12. Any other business: 

Cllr D Selway reported that the road past Rye Errish has still not been fully repaired. The last update from Cllr Martin Shaw and Stephen Kelly was that the road should be resurfaced during this financial year but that there were delays due to repairs being carried out on the stretch of road by South West Water and due to COVID19
Clerk is to contact Cllr Martin Shaw regarding the disrepair of Southleigh Hill – work has since been carried out on this stretch.
Hangmans Stone A3052 – due to the position of the brown sign and the undergrowth being overgrown there is a blind spot when turning right onto the A3052 – work has since been carried out to rectify this but it will remain under observation
Cllr A Foxwell alerted the Council to an incident that occurred with a milk tanker being driven very fast through the village which nearly caused a serious accident. If anyone notices any apparent speeding then it should be reported to the company that run the tankers. 
Parking by the phone box is still an issue. The landlord of the properties has been spoken to and he is going to speak to the residents to come up with a solution to this.
13. Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 23rd September 2020 at 8pm
Meeting closed 21.05 by Cllr J Reed.  
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